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Date: April 7, 2025 
  

 
 

To all, 
 
This memo is meant to serve as an update of the progress of the LED Airfield lighting 
project. 
 
The project has been running on time and has had very little interruptions. Due to the 
expedient work of the contractor, we were able to address some phases of the project 
earlier than anticipated, without causing any impact on the overall operation.   
 
The nighttime closure of the primary Runway 3R/21L has been scheduled to begin on 
April 14th from 2000L-0600L. This will comprise of Phase 3 (6 Nights) and Phase 4 (14 
Nights) for a total of 20 Nights. While we move through these two phases, we will send 
out updated Memos should there be any significant changes to the plan. Barring any 
severe weather, work will continue to be conducted Monday-Thursday with Fridays being 
an extra day if necessary. 
 
Please continue to pay close attention to airport NOTAMs as they will be updated as 
needed as the project moves forward.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Korey Barnes, Interim Deputy Director, at 770-
936-5440 or by email at kbarnes@dekalbcountyga.gov 
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